
Friends of St. Mary’s Appleton wiske 

Minutes 

Monday 26th September 2016 

Present: Sarah Hurhangee 

  Megan Patterson 

  Ken Blackwood 

  Georgia Hogg 

  Claire Matata 

  June 

  Olwen Young 

  Sheila Simpson 

  Lillian 

 Action 
1. Terms of Reference 

Terms of Reference for the group were agreed amendments 
to be made and circulated with the Minutes 
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2. Appointment of Officers 
The following officers were appointed: 
Chairman – Sarah Hurhangee 
Treasurer – Georgia Hogg 
Secretary – Megan Patterson 
Committee Members – Shelia Simpson 
                                      Olwen Young 
                                      Claire Matata  
It was agreed all meetings would be open to all those who 
are interested in the group and would like to offer their help. 
 

 

3. The History of St. Mary’s and Its Link with the Village 
Ken outlined the progress he and Olwen had made to date. 
He suggested March would be a realistic goal for the first of 
a series of talks. Ken and Olwen will continue to collate 
information and report back at the next meeting. It was 
agreed a limited display will be included at the Christmas 
Concert in December. 
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4. Christmas Concert 
Sarah confirmed that The Sundial Singers will be available 
for the concert on Thursday 8th December. Megan will pull 
together a poster and ticket template. Shelia will speak to 
Catherine Cadogan regarding the programme content. The 
group decided festive refreshment will be agreed at the next 
meeting. Sarah will speak to Simon Golding regarding 
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decorating the Church. 
 

5. Church Library  
Heather Patel is happy to progress improving the library at 
the back of the Church (she is too busy to be involved with 
the process of setting this up). This will include making the 
Church more welcoming and will encourage people to use 
the Church as a social gathering place. Sarah will look at 
purchasing a display cabinet and a larger bookcase. She 
will circulate the dimensions to allow group members to look 
out for a suitable bookcase. All suggestions to Sarah. Sarah 
will speak to the Church Safeguarding Officer regarding the 
regulations. 
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6. Any Other Business 
The following items were raised as future projects for the 
group; 
Web links for The Friends 
Signage for the Church 
Dog Show 
 

 

7. Date and Time of Next Meeting 
The next Meeting will be Monday 31st October 2016 @ 7pm 
The meeting will be at Sarah’s house. 

 

 


